Dear Sir/Madam,

I'm afraid I have no personal stories to share on this topic, nor can I point to specific examples of legislation that discriminate, but I would like to address points made in "Festival of Light (Submission No. 031)" 

http://www.humanrights.gov.au/samesex/submissions/031.html
Section 1.1 of the submission claims that children who grow up in broken families are disadvantaged, and I would agree.  The submission then makes the almighty leap to claim the reason for this disadvantage is solely because the biological father is missing.

I submit that it's all about whether children grow up in a stable, loving, nurturing environment and nothing to do with the gender or genetic links to the parents.

Section 1.3 of the submission divides families into 3 categories: 

married, de-facto heterosexual and de-facto homosexual.  It then uses statistics to rank the 3 categories on their suitability for child rearing, and concludes that a married family is a better environment than a de-facto heterosexual family which in turn is a better environment than de-facto homosexual family.

If you believe those statistics (and for what it's worth, I don't), then you would have to conclude that the institute of marriage is good for child rearing.  Surely that is an argument for less discrimination rather than more.  Perhaps the child rearing environment of de-facto homosexual families would be improved by treating that relationship more like a marriage, or at the very least, discriminating against it less.

So the argument put forward in this section of the submission can be

summarised:  Children that grow up in families that we currently discriminate against are disadvantaged, therefore we need to maintain this discrimination.

Finally, I submit that Submission 031 loses all child-friendly credibility by the inclusion of the following paragraph:

  Nothing in the Convention obliges a State party to give any legal or

  social support to same-sex households in which children are deprived

  of their inherent right to know and be cared for by both their father

  and their mother.

It would appear that the authors of this submission are very selective indeed as to which children they care about.  The very children they have declared as disadvantaged in earlier sections, they are now proposing should be abandoned by the State.

Yours truly,

David Bath

[Details removed]
